NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Community Affairs/Council Policy Committee on
Tuesday, January 5, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. in the Hall of Fame Room, City Hall, Lower Level, 381 East
Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589.

CALL TO ORDER

1. Minutes of the Community Affairs/Council Policy meeting of November 3, 2009.

COMMUNICATIONS:

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Review and Discussion of the Council Policy on Governance and Authority — Council Member
Behavior.

SENT TO:

Paul Lawrence, Chair (e-mail & packet)

Larry Weiss, Vice-Chair (e-mail & packet)

Carl Chenoweth (e-mail & packet)

Eric Olstad (e-mail & packet)

Mayor Jim Griffin (e-mail & packet)

City Clerk Luann Alme (e-mail & packet)

Utilities Director Robert Kardasz (packet & e-mail)
Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn (packet & e-mail)

Cc: City Council Members (e-mail)
Department Heads (e-mail) Receptionists (e-mail)
City Attorney (packet & e-mail)
Stoughton Newspapers/Wisconsin State Journal
Deputy Clerk/Confidential Secretary Pili Hougan (packet & e-mail)
Stoughton Library Administrative Assistant

Note: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked
after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to
4:30 p.m.

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL




COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
November 3, 2009 @ 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI

Present: Alderpersons Paul Lawrence, Eric Olstad, Larry Weiss, and Carl Chenoweth,
Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn & Deputy Clerk
Pili Hougan.

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Paul Lawrence.

Committee Minutes of October 6, 2009:
Motion by Weiss, seconded by Olstad to approve the minutes as presented. Motion
carried.

Review and discussion of Senior Center procedures: Senior Center Director Cindy
McGlynn explained the Illness/Accident Procedure and Day Trip Policy are new policies
for the Senior Center. The Research Policy and Confidentiality Policy are already in
place and have been revised. Motion by Weiss, seconded by Olstad to recommend
Council approve the policies as presented. All in favor.

Discussion regarding reorganizing the Utilities Committee to a Utilities
Commission: The committee discussed the proposed change in governance of the
Utilities Department from committee to commission. No action taken. It was noted that
this will be taken up at the next Utilities Committee meeting, Nov. 16, 2009.

Future agenda items:
None at this time.

Adjournment: Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Weiss, to adjourn at 6:30 p.m.
Motion carried.

The Next Meeting will be December 1, at 6:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room, at
Stoughton City Hall.

Respectfully submitted,
Pili Hougan, Deputy City Clerk






COUNCIL POLICY ON GOVERNANCE AND AUTHORITY
Approved by Council December 11, 2007

The Stoughton Common Council recognizes that el ected and appointed officials of the City of
Stoughton each perform important and distinct roles in the governance and administration of
municipal services. The continued success of the City depends on mutual cooperation between
elected officials and City staff as well as a consensus understanding of their respective duties and
authority. Further, the Common Council recognizes that both elected officials and City staff
ultimately must be responsive to the needs of the residents and the taxpayers that elect and
employ them.

To assist in implementing these principles on a City-wide basis without unduly restricting the
rights and actions of individual aderpersons, the Stoughton Common Council adopts the
following policy guidelines:

1. The Council recognizes that each individual alderperson is vested with the authority of a
duly elected official to represent the interests of his or her constituents as well as the City
at large, and to participate in the various legislative and policy-making functions of City
government. The Council also recognizes that, unless delegated to other committees,
bodies, or individual aderpersons, the power to act on behalf of the City rests with the
entire Common Council, or arequired majority of the Council. The authority vested in
the Council as awhole is described in Wisconsin Statute section 62.11(5) which states:

Except as elsewhere in the statutes specifically provided, the council shall
have the management and control of the city property, finances, highways,
navigable waters, and the public service, and shall have power to act for
the government and good order of the city, for its commercia benefit, and
for the health, safety, and welfare of the public, and may carry out its
powers by license, regulation, suppression, borrowing of money, tax levy,
appropriation, fine, imprisonment, confiscation, and other necessary or
convenient means. The powers hereby conferred shall bein addition to al
other grants, and shall be limited only by express |language.

2. The Council further recognizes that the phrase “management and control” as used in Wis.
Stat. 62.11(5) above, refersto its genera role as the governing body of the City rather
than to any daily management or supervision of City affairs, which are vested in the
mayor, and delegated to various department heads and staff under Wisconsin statutes,
City ordinances, and acts of the Council. Wisconsin Statute section 62.09(8)(a) states
that:

The mayor shall be the chief executive officer. The mayor shall take care
that city ordinances and state |laws are observed and enforced and that all
city officers and employees discharge their duties.

In interpreting the mayor’ s function, the Wisconsin Supreme Court has concluded that
the mayor’ s duty to carry out official functions and to enforce state laws or local
ordinances is not merely ministerial but necessarily includes the right to exercise
discretion and judgment. Consistent with that view, the Council recognizes that the
“management and control” that it exercises should be interpreted and applied in the





4.

context of the City’ soverall organizational structure. The Council encourages
alderpersons to follow the appropriate avenues for making inquiries of City staff and
investigating City issues through the Committee structure and department heads. Asa
general rule, the Council recognizesthat it is responsible for making policy decisions;
incurring contractual obligations or delegating the authority to do so; and approving or
denying certain petitions or applications, but that the Mayor and departmental staff are
responsible for the execution and management of City affairs.

The Mayor of Stoughton oversees the heads of the various City departments. In addition
to conducting periodic performance eval uations, the mayor interacts with department
heads and other staff on adaily basis regarding a broad range of issues that include
administrative duties as well as policy development. The Council recognizes that many
of the mayor’s daily decisions and actions regarding these matters may not be within the
direct purview of the Council, although they may be determined or guided by ordinances
or policies previoudly established by the Council, or may subsequently come before the
Council for consideration. In addition, in certain instances the mayor’s authority is
restricted by statute to actions authorized by the Common Council.

The Common Council further recognizes the valuable role of City department heads and
staff and seeksto continually devel op positive and constructive working relationships
between staff and elected officials. The Council may enact ordinances, resolutions, and
policies, and has final authority to enter into contracts or obligations that are performed
by city staff. The Council aso acknowledges the time and resource demands on City
departments and individual staff members in serving the City as an employer and
responding to the needs of the public.

Given these considerations, it shall be the policy of the Council that, in the course of their
duties as elected officials, individual alderpersons generally should attempt to seek
information and assistance from City staff through contact with either the appropriate
department head or the mayor, who have the initial responsibility to delegate resources
and prioritize workload. The Council aso recognizes that inquiries of individual
alderpersons that do not represent the actions of the Council or one of its committees are
to be treated with the same priority, as are requests from the general public. To minimize
the inherent risk that City staff may perceive a conflict between arequest from an
individual alderperson and his or her duties as assigned by the department head, the
Council expects City staff to forward such requests to the appropriate supervisor or
department head.

In some instances, the Council as awhole or one of its committees may, within its
authority, directly require some action by a department head or other City staff. In such
cases the direction carries the weight of the governing body or delegated committee and
shall be treated accordingly.

As aguide for communication between alderpersons and department heads, and to
establish the Council’ s expectations for both individual alderpersons and department
heads, the Council has adopted the following policy regarding how Council members
should interact with department heads:





a.  Common Council members are encouraged to contact the department head regarding
all questions related to the Department. Department heads should keep the Mayor
aware of al non routine contacts with Common Council members and copy the
Mayor with all correspondence provided to the Common Council members by the
department head.

b. Common Council members are encouraged to invite department heads to participate
in meetings with the approval of the Mayor.

c. Department heads need to be afforded the opportunity to respond to Common Council
member requests based on his or her schedule, and should be allowed ample time to
address requests for written responses or materials, keeping in mind that department
heads are expected to manage their departments during a 40-hour workweek.

d. Common Council members should understand that they are responsible to develop
policies and that the Mayor and the department heads implement them. Generally
speaking, department heads are also involved with policy devel opment

. Furthermore, the Council recognizes that department heads and City staff offer a degree
of experience and expertise that is essential to the continued success of the City. In
developing and executing its policy goals and decisions, the Council relies on staff for
both factual information as well as recommendations, keeping in mind that the Council as
awholeisthe final decision-maker asto legislative and policy matters. The Council
expects that such input will include consideration of the advantages and disadvantages of
possible alternatives. When offered or requested, staff recommendations will be treated
with respect and due consideration, without regard to whether or not the recommendation
is ultimately adopted.





